PROTECTION OF COUNCIL ASSETS

ATTENTION: BUILDER OR OWNER BUILDER
Dear Sir/Madam,

The Building Permit referred to in this notice comes with a responsibility to ensure Council’s Road Assets and Infrastructure are protected during any building process. This means that during the process of construction activities on building sites, it is your responsibility to ensure that damage to road assets, footpaths, kerb and channel, drainage pits, nature strips and other services is kept to a minimum and any damaged assets are reinstated. It is the responsibility of builders, contractors, suppliers and trades people to ensure the protection of all Council Assets including those assets immediately adjacent of the property. 

Should damages occur, the repair costs associated with such damages are the responsibility of the builder or owner builder under Council’s General Local Law Part 3, Div 1, Section 38. This Local Law requires that the builder/permit holder must obtain a non-transferable Asset Protection Permit prior to commencing works.
If this notice is not received by Council in accordance with sub-clause (38), it is deemed for the purpose of this clause, that there is no existing damage to Council assets of that property or any adjacent properties. The builder/permit holder may then be held responsible for any damage to Council assets that are found at the completion of the works. 
An Asset Protection Permit can be obtained online www.melton.vic.gov.au/assetprotection, or in person at one of Council’s Customer Service Centres.
Once the Notice of Damage or Application for Asset Protection has been received by Council an initial inspection will be arranged. After the building works have been completed, a written notification via a Certificate of Occupancy is required and a final inspection will be arranged. Any damages must be repaired immediately, sites must be left clean and any disturbed nature strips must be levelled, top soiled and seeded. Reinstatements performed by the builder, owner builder or contractor must be to Council Standards and will have a 2 year warranty on the works as per the Road Management Act. 
The most effective way of minimizing damage to Council Assets is through the use of a temporary wooden crossover and temporary boundary fencing and by controlling access to the building site ensuring that delivery and tradespersons vehicles avoid damaging assets.
Council seeks and thanks you for your co-operation in this matter. For further clarification you can contact Council during business hours on (03) 9747-7200.

Brendan Sell
Operations Manager 

